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Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute nr Axminster Devon, EX13 7QQ
Parish Clerk - Carol Miltenburg
tel:-01404 831080  e mail:-clerk@shute.eastdevon.gov.uk   www.shuteparishcouncil.org.uk

The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of Shute Parish Council held on Thursday, September 19th, 2019 at Whitford Hall starting at 7.30pm.  The following matters were discussed.   
Those present:- Cllrs Angela Choake, Paddy Magrane, Bill Marshall, Richard Orsman, Ella Sweetland, Mary Thomas. Carol Miltenburg (Clerk) and 5 members of the public.

MINUTES

1) Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Plowman.  No declarations of interests were made.

2) The minutes of the meeting of August 8th, 2019 were accepted and signed by the Chairman.

3)  There were no matters arising from previous minutes to be discussed.  

4)  Public Forum.  It was advised that the kerbs around the war memorial are damaged and need repairing.  Clerk to arrange.

5) Reports Councillors, Police etc - Cllr Marshall reported on the recent crime statistics sent by PSCO Bolsover.  The parish of Shute had no reported crimes in August.

6) [bookmark: _GoBack] Finance. Payments to be made:- B Pike £115.68 (noticeboard repair); Royal British Legion £15.00 (wreath). Payments received – EDDC £2400.00 precept; Burial Ground £784.00.  The bank statements were available for viewing. Change of bank - the  information on Unity Trust Bank was distributed to the Councillors.

7)  Burial Ground. Burial Ground book this is with the book binder. Wall awaiting response from EDDC.  The burial folder for the Burial Ground which will be available to all in the Church has been purchased and the information will be inserted soon.
There was a discussion of the direction of graves in the Burial Ground. Cllr Marshall read out the advice received from the Institute of Cemetery and Crematorium.  Under the Local Authority Cemeteries Order 1977 “A burial authority may enclose, lay out and embellish a cemetery in such manner as they think fit, and from time to time improve it, and shall keep the cemetery in good order and repair”.  It was emphasised that should a family require a burial facing east we would try to accommodate these wishes if at all possible.  The direction of the graves will not be due east but approximately south east (the same direction as the majority of graves in churchyard of St Michaels).  A map of the proposed plots in the Burial Ground will be provided for display on the noticeboard in the church porch shortly.

8) Whitford – Matt Crawley (Connecting Whitford C.I.C) advised on the progress of superfast broadband in Whitford - ¾ of the households have registered interest in the scheme. After the cancellation of the contract with Gigaclear, Connecting Devon and Cornwall can now agree terms with a new supplier.  It may be possible to connect Whitford by the middle of 2020.  Gigaclear may be finishing off their installation in Shute – this to be clarified shortly. 

9)  Highway Matters.  Footpath wardens – the Clerk reported that Mr Ted Townsend has volunteered to do the footpath approximately from Green Lane in Shute along the Umborne to Tritchmarch.  The Council expressed their thanks. The footpath from Seaton Junction Bridge to Lexhayne was reported as very overgrown.  The footpath from Deep Cut to Dalwood was also reported to be very overgrown.  Clerk to contact DDC.  
 Road closure – Cllr Sweetland advised that she would like Haddon Road to be closed for a short while on November 11th to allow the children from the school to perform a short Remembrance ceremony.  Cllr Sweetland will contact DCC Highways.

10)  Planning. 19/1903/ADV – Starbucks, Shute – The Council had no objections to this application; 19/1735/FUL - Land Rear of Shalford Terrace, Whitford – The Council had  lengthy discussion and objected to this application on a number of grounds; 19/1737/FUL - Woodhayne Farm, Whitford – to confirm that the Council had no objections to this application.  19/1787/CPE Site of Spillers Cottage, Shute - A Certificate of Lawfulness has been applied for in relation to a septic tank.  The Council noted this.

11)  Emergency Planning – Colyton fire station closure – the Councils letter to the Chief Fire Officer has been acknowledged. Sandbags/ parish emergency contact.  It was agreed to order 150 bags and Cllr Marshall agreed to be the contact.

12)  Correspondence.  The Council noted the letter of thanks from the Umborne and Whitford Hall committees.  The Council also noted the request for a grant from the Axe Valley Ring & Ride.  In the first half of 2019 their services have been used 102 times by residents.  A request for a grant has also been received from TRIP Community Transport.  The Council supports both these immensely important organisations.

13)  Any Other Business. Tree warden - Our tree warden has advised that she will reluctantly have to stand down.  The Council expressed their thanks to Mrs Driscoll for the time she has put into the task on our behalf.  Clerk to advertise on the news e mail and parish magazine.  Clerk to contact EDDC about the constant disturbance from a bird scarer in the Umborne / Seaton Junction area.  Following the recent incidence of fireworks in the western part of the parish area it was felt the Clerk should put a notice in the Parish Paper and news e mail to ask for those having firework parties to notify others in the vicinity.  There were several reports of animals becoming distressed as well as the disturbance to residents in a wide area.

Date, place & time of next meeting:-  October 31st, 2019 at Shute School starting at 7.30pm.
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